Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, September 4, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:05 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, Jon Sherrer, Brian Timmerman, Theresa Slein, Laura Leigh, Terry Dickenson, Gerry Ruplinger, Jason Oswald, & Father Dave
Absent: Gina Petry, Jamey Siegert, James Debilzen, and Les Skertchly 
Father opened with a prayer.
Gerry made the motion to accept the August meeting minutes and this was seconded by Terry.  Motion was accepted by all. 
Theresa invited Dimax to come to tonight’s meeting to discuss new phone and Internet provided by Charter.  Dimax would be the first line of support.  Switching to Charter will save money each month, when compared to Frontier, depending on parish usage.  We do not have a contract with Frontier.  Charter would be a better option for phone usage for Fr. Dave and Theresa.  Brian made the motion to go with Charter and this was seconded by Laura.  Brian will talk with Andy Aleson about the new Internet service.  
The Building and Grounds Committee meeting was discussed.  Brian reported the recent fix on the sky light appears to be holding out the rain.  Bids are being submitted for painting the wood trim, beams and windows outside.  They discussed the fixes they are going to be doing on the handrail on the back side of church leading up to the entrance.  They are also working on getting bids to clean out the grease traps in the kitchen.  
The Finance Committee meeting was discussed. There is no budget set for this upcoming year as of yet.  Jason is going to work with Steve Thompson, Theresa and our accountant to work on the budget.  Once he gets a handle on our funds, there will be a Finance Committee meeting to go over the budget.  Jason brought up getting another member to join the committee as Vonnie doesn’t have the time anymore.  Because Theresa is still working on entering parishioners’ donations into our new system, Brian made the motion to close the parish office on Mondays until our October meeting which was seconded by Jason.  This will give Theresa a chance to catch up and she will then report back to the council on her progress.   Theresa needs to get things entered so we can close the books on fiscal year 2018 and start with 2019. 
Update on Parish Hall Fundraiser:  Brian stated plans are moving forward.  The committee will be presenting their ideas to the parish during the weekend Masses on September 15/16.  The committee will also be available after Masses to answer questions from parishioners.
Patti asked if there was any financial information coming in on the parish festival.  At this time, all the numbers are being kept by John Peterson.  The council discussed working to get more parishioners involved in the festival.  Comments were made about possibly getting a better handle on finances for future festivals.   
Jon suggested getting an update from the Fellowship Committee about the scrip program.  Brian will contact Laura Kisting to see if she can come to our next meeting to provide an update.
Jon also brought up that there seems to be a need for more teachers for religious education.  Theresa will talk with Paul to get an update from him.
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  
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